
TERM 1, WEEK 10, 2025

Mulgoa Matters

Principal’s Message….Dates for the 
calendar……

    Friendship  Love  Learning

7th April
Cross 

Country
Carnival

8th April
Yrs 3-6 @ 

Anzac 
service

11th April
Easter Hat 

Parade 9am

30th April
Term 2 

starts for 
students

Dear School Community,

As we come to the end of Term 1, I would like to take this opportunity 
to reflect on what has been a productive, engaging, and inspiring 
start to the academic year.

First and foremost, I want to extend my sincere gratitude to our 
incredible staff. Their dedication and commitment to providing 
enriching learning experiences for our students have been evident in 
the classrooms, on the sports fields, in the arts, and across all 
aspects of school life. Their passion and hard work continue to make 
a lasting impact, and for that, I am truly grateful.

To our students—well done on a fantastic first term! It has been 
wonderful to see your enthusiasm for learning, your resilience in 
facing new challenges, and your personal growth. Your commitment 
to your studies and school life is commendable, and I encourage you 
to take pride in all you have achieved so far this year.

I would also like to acknowledge and thank our parents, carers, and 
the wider school community, including our dedicated P&C. Your 
ongoing support and involvement play a vital role in the success of 
our school. Whether through volunteering, attending events, or 
supporting school initiatives, your contributions do not go unnoticed, 
and we deeply appreciate them.

As we approach the Easter break, I hope that everyone takes the 
opportunity to rest, recharge, and spend quality time with loved ones. 
May this holiday period bring you joy, relaxation, and a chance to 
refresh for the exciting terms ahead.

Wishing you all a happy Easter and a wonderful holiday break.

Justine Blackley

Principal



Reminders
* We ask that you don’t park in the staff car park. This is 
for staff only. Please also make sure children are not 
dropped off, picked up or using the carparks when 
entering or leaving the school grounds. This is very 
dangerous. Staff leave the school car parks at different 
times of the day to attend meetings and professional 
learning. 

 

* Camp notes have gone home with students 
requesting a deposit for the year 3-6  camps later 
in term 4. This is due Wednesday 9th April.
Please see Mrs Blackley or Mrs Stanczyk if you 
require financial assistance.

Term 1 dates…
Monday, 7th April - Cross Country carnival
Tuesday, 8th April - Anzac service at Paceway Yr 3-6
Friday, 11th April - Easter Hat Parade/Visitor’s 
assembly
last day of Term 1

Term 2 dates…

Monday 28th & Tuesday 29th April - Staff 
Development Days
Wednesday 30th April - Term 2 starts for students
Tuesday 6th May - P&C meeting 7pm
Wednesday 7th May - First Foot Forward visit 5/6



Week 10 Principal award




